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TIMELY ALERTS:  
It’s time to sign up for the 2011 FWSA Convention to be

held June 9-12 at the Pacific Palms Hotel & Conference

Center in Industry Hills, California!  The deadline for early

bird registration is May 9, after which the cost goes up to

$175.  Each club needs to gather up all their delegate

registrations and send them all in at once with the

appropriate club credential s forms.  See inside, and check

www.fwsa.org for forms and instructions. 

Deposits are due NOW for the 2012 FWSA Jackson

Hole Ski Week!!  If you don’t sign up by the end of

June, all excess spots will have to be turned back in to

Far West!!  Don’t delay!  See page 3 for further details.

Save the date - the annual Clubs 4 Play Golf Tournament

will be held Sunday, July 24, 2011 , at the Gresham Golf

Course.  See page 2 for further details.  

NWSCC MAN/WOMAN COMPETITION: 

NW SCC is pleased to announce that its 2011 Man of the

Year is Gary Gunderson, PACRAT Vice Chairman, and

that its 2011 W oman of the Year is Linda McGavin,

NW SCC’s Director of Communications.  They are both

planning to represent NW SCC at the Convention!    

NWSCC is selling awesome Port Authority Microfleece

Vests. They are black with the new logo on the left chest.

Men's are $42 and women's are $ 40, with payment due

upon order.  There is an order form on the website now!  

NWSCC OFFICER ELECTIONS - GET
INVOLVED - WE NEED YOU!
Join the leadership of the Council – serving on the board of

directors is a great way to get involved in club, council and

Far W est Ski Association activities.  Ideally the board is

made up of members from different clubs in the

council—bringing a variety of style and experience to the

Council.  All officer positions are open, and the following

officers will be voted upon at the June 15, 2011 meeting:

 
President:  Head of the Council Executive Board;

represents NW SCC at Far W est Ski Association board

meetings and at National Ski Council Federation meetings

Vice President:  Assumes duties of the president when

needed and handles other duties as assigned

Treasurer:  Handles council financials.  Experience with

bookkeeping software necessary.

Secretary:  Handles council notes/m inutes and

correspondence as needed

At-Large Director (two positions):  Duties as assigned by

the executive board

 
Time involved:  A QUARTERLY Council meeting and a

monthly board meeting.   

 
If interested, please contact Dale Parshall at

dale.parshall@bankofthewest.com  for more information or

to put your name on the ballot.  W e need your input and

support, and want YOU to consider serving on the Board! 

PLEASE PASS THIS INFORMATION ON TO YOUR

FELLOW CLUB MEMBERS.
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NWSCC IS HAVING QUARTERLY

MEETINGS - PLEASE JOIN US! 
The next NWSCC meeting will be held
June 15 at the Shanghai Noble House
(5331 SW Macadam Ave, Portland, OR
97239), starting at 6:00 pm.  The
meeting will include NWSCC and
PACRAT elections.
(No host food - full menu - great food!) 

The next meeting will be on the third W ednesday of

September (Looking forward to the next Season). 

Appreciation Night will be held July 20 at the

Parshall house on Blue Lake (the same as the past

two years).  Further details in the next newsletter.
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2011 BACHELOR BLAST TRIP RECAP:  
W e had 49 people under our lodging package, and an

additional 20 who made their own reservations with

Discover Sunriver or had their own private lodging at

Sunriver.  Of these participants, there were 19 people from

SKIBACS (Seattle), 26 from Mountain High Snowsport

Club (Portland), 4 from Altair (Eugene), 4 from Bergfreunde

(Portland), 2 from Cascade Ski Club, 6 from Schnee

Vogeli, including family (Portland), 6 from Skiyente

(Portland), and the two traveling the farthest were Dick and

Jonnie Shawkey, from Modesto Ski Club (Bay Area

Council).  Most people came in on Thursday night and

skied Friday and Saturday - the two better days, because

there was some new snow on Friday, Summit opened on

Saturday with great groomed runs, and Sunday, well, it was

more “spring like.”  

Discover Sunriver Vacation Rentals was our host property

manager, and treated us extremely well!!  They had an

envelope for each trip participant which include maps,

coupons to local restaurants and shops, and a $75 off

certificate for anyone booking 5 or more nights in the

summertime!  They were awesome to work with, and I

would highly recommend them for anyone wanting to rent

private homes or condos in Sunriver. [They have been a

commercial member of NW SCC for the past 3 years, and

we appreciated their support!  If you are making a

reservation, ask about the NW SCC discount.]  

Since some of our people did not come in until later on

Friday night, our big party was Saturday night.  Held in one

of our rented houses with a HUGE living room, plentiful

food was provided, and everyone ate and mingled and all

told had a wonderful time!!  Many thanks to Discover

Sunriver and to Mt. Bachelor for giving us such GREAT

prices!! 

DID YOU KNOW?  The new electronic tickets that are

scanned at the lifts contain details about you and the type

of pass you are presenting.  If you have a season pass,

your name will flash on the scanner.  Our tickets for the

Bachelor Blast had our names on them, and were not

transferable.  A young man who was given one of our

tickets on Sunday was stopped when a female name

flashed up on the scanner, and was charged with theft of

services and charged a $200 fine, plus charged for a full

price ticket for the day.   Please respect our ticket

restrictions!!  

W hat:   NWSCC Clubs 4 Play Golf Tournament

W hen:  Sunday, July 24, 2011 First Tee-Time:  11:00 am

W here:  Gresham Golf Course

             2155 NW  Division St., Gresham, OR

18 holes of golf.  Prizes. Fun. Food. And More!  To play,

must be a member of a ski club affiliated with the NW SCC. 

Form a team of four and join us.  Sign up forms to follow

soon. Contact Sandi Shaub for more information. 

sandi.shaub@gmail.com.

PACRAT INFORMATION:

The Rat Attack was held April 15,

2011, at The Refectory, and the

winning teams for the year were

announced.  Here’s the report from 

Dale Parshall:  Thanks to

everyone’s help slipping, we had a

great last race at Ski Bowl.  It had

been a while since we last ran on Dog Leg and it was a fun

course. Ruttin’ Rats (Schnee Vogeli) made it interesting by

scoring only 24 points, of which 18 went to the bottom line

due to the 4 out of 5 scoring system. Avalanche Express

(Mountain High) scored 41 counting points, but came up 4

points short, giving the title to Ruttin’ Rats!  Racy Brats

(Skiyente) and Rattitudes (Mountain High) were only another

2 points back in a tie for 3 , and Kiss My W ax (Skiyente)rd

rounded out the top five.  

King and Queen Rat are awards to racers who show the

most consistent and greatest improvement over the course

of the season. This year’s King Rat is John Barton

(Schussing Shysters, Mountain High) who improved his

handicap in three races and showed an overall improvement

of 41%.  Queen Rat is Natalie Shaffer (Slic Chics, Skiyente)

who showed improvement in every race and had an overall

40% improvement over the year.  

Full details are on the PACRAT website, including Dale’s

annual statistics.  The correlation between participation and

final team standings is very clear.  Dale says the year went

pretty well and better than recent seasons, even with the

weather issues.  The new timing system worked well and we

should improve as we learn its nuances.

PACRAT elections will be held in conjunction with NW SCC

board elections on W edneday, June 15.  

FWSA NEWS AND TRIPS:

Nominations for FWSA Officers:  Mike Sanford is taking

nominations for officers to be elected during the upcoming

convention in June.  Offices that will be elected are:

President, Secretary, Treasurer, and VP’s for North

American Travel, Public Affairs and Council Services.

Additionally, two Trustee positions will be elected. You may

contact Mike at bubasanfrd@aol.com if you would like to

make a nomination, nominate yourself, or obtain more

information.  Job descriptions are available upon request. A

formal nomination announcement will also appear in the
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upcoming Councilman.  The current slate of office holders

can be found on the FW SA webpage at www.fwsa.org.

The 79th Annual FWSA Convention and Snowsports

Leadership Academy will be held June 9-12, 2011 at the

fabulous Pacific Palms Hotel & Conference Center in

Industry Hills, hosted by the Los Angeles Council of Ski

Clubs.  The Pacific Palms Golf Course (where the

tournament will be held) is rated number one in the nation. 

 Pacific Palms is now taking room reservations. Just log

i n t o  o u r  s p e c i a l  r e s e r v a t i o n s  s i t e  a t :

www.pacificpalmsresort.com/FW SAlogin.htm .  The Login

is fwsa and the Password is 2011. In addition to the

Snowsports Leadership Academy, this year's Convention

will feature a special Multi-Media Presentation in

conjunction with the Convention theme - Making History,

the Annual Silent Auction and Travel Expo, plus a variety

of fun optional events.  For complete information about the

Convention, log into www.fwsa.org. Click on Convention

2011 / 2011 Delegate Information and select Convention

Flyer from the list.  Delegate packets have been sent to

club presidents, and are available on the website.  For

i n f o r m a t i o n  a b o u t  t h e  h o t e l ,  g o  t o

www.pacificpalmshotelUSA.com.  W hen making airline

reservations, the hotel is apparently closer to the Ontario

airport than the Los Angeles airport.  There is a code for a

7% discount if you fly Alaska Airlines, and there is a 20%

discount on airport shuttles through Super Shuttle (website

www.supershuttle.com/default.aspx?GC=DF2DR puts in

the discount code for you).   

The June 2014 FWSA Convention will be hosted by

NWSCC!!  W e are looking for a host hotel or resort - we

hosted our last convention in Bellevue, and will be looking

for a hotel with sufficient convention space (minimum

12,000 square feet) and access to a golf course.  

Sign up NOW  for the 2nd Annual FWSA Dive Trip to

Roatan, Honduras, October 22-29, 2011.  Dive Package:

$929/person  Non-Dive Package: $849/person.  The price

includes R/T transfers from Airport to Resort; 7 Nights at

Turquoise Bay Dive & Beach Resort (2 per room); All

Meals Daily; Non-Alcoholic drinks with meals only;  6 days

of 3 tank boat dives; 1 Night boat dive per person; 1 Hour

per day internet access; Unlimited use of Kayaks and

Pedal boats, and All Hotel taxes.   Contact: Randy Lew at

(503)304-0802 or email FW SA13Randy@telis.org. 

 
The proposed FW SA ski trip to New Zealand has turned

into an adventure trip:  International Trip to New

Zealand/ Australia—Adventure Trip October 25-

November 9, from $3,548 (PP/DO, fly from SFO/LAX). 

Visit Auckland, Rotorua, Christchurch, Queenstown and

Sydney and meet the most wonderful, hospitable people in

almost all the world, who live in what some have called

paradise.  Post Trip Extension November 9-12 Cairns Great

Barrier Reef starting at $508 per person. For more

information, email fwsaitravel@sbcglobal.net, or call

(925) 944-9816.   See flier attachment.  

The Far West Ski Association’s 2012 Ski Week will take

place in Jackson Hole, Wyoming, January 28-February 4,

2012!  Plans are underway for a truly memorable week,

including an optional ski day at Grand Targhee.  Jackson

Hole is a skier’s mountain with lots of challenging terrain,

but offers plenty of runs for the intermediate or beginner

skier as well.  Non-skiers can enjoy a cowboy-driven sleigh

tour of the National Elk Refuge, shopping in the authentic

western town of Jackson, and heavenly treatments at any

number of spas.  Also, Jackson Hole is close to Yellowstone

Park, providing options for a memorable winter tour.  A $100

deposit check to NW SCC will hold your spot and is fully

refundable until the end of June 2011.  W e are holding a

limited number of spots on this trip, but must turn back any

unsold spots in early July.   So, please plan ahead and join

this spectacular trip now.  You may not be able to get on the

trip if you wait until thoughts of winter inspire you in the fall. 

NW SCC would like each participating club to name one

in-club trip leader for this trip, to work with our NW SCC trip

leaders Barbara Bousum and Christine Ciardi.  If you bring

30 participants from your club, you may earn a

complementary spot on the trip!  

 
The 2012 FWSA International Ski Week will be held in

Chamonix-Mont-Blanc, France!  Dates and further details

are TBA.  

WOULD YOUR CLUB LIKE TO EARN A COMP ON ANY

FWSA SKI TRIP?  All you need to do is to bring 30 people,

and the comp is yours to do with as you please.  This might

be shared if more than one club with in-club trip leaders has

a total of 30 participants.  This would also give you more

input into future ski weeks that FW SA plans.  

FW SA offers one USA ski week, one European ski week

(usually with pre and post-trip extensions), and a number of

"adventure" trips.  For information on all FW SA International

trips go to www.FW SA.org or contact the FW SA VP of

In ternational T ravel, Norm  Azevedo, by em ail

fwsatravel@sbcglobal.net  or phone 925-944-9816.

THE NORTHWEST SKI CHALLENGE:   The ski season is

ALMOST over, so now is the time to turn in your lift

tickets or credit card receipts from your visits to a

minimum of any 7 of the ski areas in Oregon,

Washington, and Idaho to be eligible for a prize!  The

more ski areas you ski, the better your chances of a bigger

prize!  The deadline is June 15, and the winner is usually

announced at Appreciation Night in the summer.
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NORTHWEST SNOWSPORTS ADVOCATES NEWS:  

NW SA informs the skiing public about ski area

development issues in Oregon and W ashington.  This site

also provides an opportunity for skiers to take an active

role in helping ski areas get US Forest Service approval of

their master plans.  It's easy and your help is always

needed!  See www.nwskiers.org/NW SA/NW SA.htm .

MEMBER BENEFITS AND DISCOUNTS:  

Look at the NW SCC website at www.nwskiers.org to see

an updated list of member benefits and discounts, and

check out the FW SA website at www.fwsa.org under

Membership to see the current discounts.  Note Debbi Kor

is constantly adding new benefits! 

 
As a member of FW SA, you also belong to the National

Ski Council Federation, made up of ski councils and

clubs throughout the U.S.  A current list of NSCF benefits

can be found at www.skifederation.org in the Members

Only section.  User name: skiclub - password: member. 

Special ski pole offer from the National Ski Council

Federation!  The poles are 100% carbon and graphite and

come with a liftetime warranty.  Logos from all of the

councils across the U.S. are embedded along the shaft of

the pole.  $29.95 plus $5 shipping and handling.  Go to

www.skifederation.org/ski_pole_offer.html. 

MISCELLANEOUS, BUT FUN, INFORMATION:

PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL REGULAR NWSCC

MEETINGS ARE “OPEN,” AND PARTICIPATION BY

CLUB MEMBERS IS ENCOURAGED!  Meetings are held

the 3rd Wednesday QUARTERLY; the location may

vary, so check the NWSCC website.  Board meetings

are usually held the 4th Wednesday; contact an officer

if you have an item you would like to have considered.

Did you know that the NWSCC has a Facebook page? 

You can reach this page from the NW SCC website, and 

you can keep up-tp-date on all our events and activities.

ALL CLUB CALENDAR: 

May 2011

14 MBSEF/US Bank Pole Pedal Paddle  Open to All 

   Mt. Bachelor, OR

June 2011

9-12 FW SA Convention, CA FW SA/All Clubs

July 2011

8-10 Helens Fest NW  Trail Alliance

24 Annual Clubs-4-Play Golf         NW SCC/All Clubs

   Tournament, Gresham 

October 2011

22-29 FW SA Dive Trip to Honduras FW SA/All Clubs

25-11/9 FW SA Adventure Trip/New FW SA/All Clubs

  Zealand & Australia

November 2011

9-12 FW SA Post New Zealand Trip FW SA/All Clubs

  to Cairns Great Barrier Reef

“Local” Mt. Hood news:  Mt. Hood Meadows has

announced plans for construction of its first new lift since

2005.  In early May, work will begin on removing Stadium,

one of Meadows' original lifts, and replacing it with a new

generation Poma high speed detachable quad. This

important project will not only improve the overall skiing and

riding experience for guests, but also allow for important

wetland restoration in the base area.   The new, modern lift

will represent a significant upgrade over Stadium. Maximum

uphill capacity will reach 2,000 people per hour, versus the

current maximum of 1,200 which the lift rarely achieves.

W ith a more robust design, the new lift will be more stable

in high winds and will therefore run at maximum capacity

more often. The bottom terminal will be much closer to the

lodge - guests will find the load point approximately 300 feet

closer than it is currently located. The top terminal will be

placed on the ridge near the top of Heather lift, which will

significantly improve access to the north side areas,

including Heather Canyon, Shooting Star, and Hood River

Meadows.  According to Mt. Hood Meadows CEO Matthew

Drake, "A significant element of this project is the restoration

of the wetland complex at the base of Blue chair over to the

bottom of Mt. Hood Express and continuing to the base of

Stadium.  This project will restore approximately 1.5 acres

of wetland within our area. It will also include innovative

design engineering for the re-construction of existing roads

to 'float' above the wetland areas without impacting their

hydrological function or the propagation of wetland

vegetation." 

From the NATIONAL SKI CLUB NEWS: 

To subscribe to the National Ski Club News, go to

http://marquimail.marqui.com/marqui/Subscribe.aspx?m=

4704. 

 
LEARN TO SKI/SNOWBOARD MONTH GAVE 75,000

LESSONS - According to the organizers of Learn to Ski and

Snowboard Month (LSSM), 2011 ski areas nationwide

provided more than 75,000 lessons to children and adults

this January. 

 
Northstar-at-Tahoe will install a new high-speed quad

chairlift on the backside of the mountain -- accessing

additional glade skiing and two more trails, which will

increase their skiable terrain by 10 percent. 

 
CALIFORNIA’S FIRST INDOOR SKI RESORT?

Recognizing the value of burgeoning California snow skiing

market, , Pensus Lake Berryessa Properties is proposing to

construct the first indoor ski hill in California at its Manzanita

http://www.nwskiers.org/NWSA/NWSA.htm
http://www.nwskiers.org
http://www.fwsa.org
http://www.skifederation.org
http://www.skifederation.org/ski_pole_offer.html
http://marquimail.marqui.com/marqui/Subscribe.aspx?m=4704
http://marquimail.marqui.com/marqui/Subscribe.aspx?m=4704


Canyon Resort.   Pensus Ski Berryessa will operate year

round and plans to add a special feature for snow boarders

during the summer months. From Labor Day through

Memorial Day they plan a specially-designed half-pipe

which will send snowboarders sailing out over Lake

Berryessa, which is in Napa County, California. 

  As with the many other such indoor ski facilities in Texas,

North Carolina, New Jersey, and Nevada that have been

announced in the past few years, we’ll wait and see what

actually happens.

 
VAIL’S EPIC PASS PRICES ANNOUNCED

Vail Resort’s season passes are now good at several of

their resorts and can be used by destination skiers who ski

more than once a year as well as for local skiers - and

some of Vail’s passes are now valid in both Colorado and

Lake Tahoe.  Here’s what’s available.

(1) The Epic Pass offers unrestricted skiing at Vail, Beaver

Creek, Breckenridge, Keystone, Heavenly, Northstar, and

Arapahoe Basin for $649.

(2) The Epic Local Pass for Colorado is $499 for

unrestricted skiing at Breckenridge, Keystone and A Basin

-- plus 10 restricted days at Vail or Beaver Creek and

restricted days at Heavenly and Northstar-at-Tahoe.

(3) Summit Value Pass is $409 for unlimited and

unrestricted lift access to Keystone and Arapahoe Basin --

and Breckenridge with restrictions. 

(4) The Tahoe Value Pass is $379 and gives access to

Heavenly and Northstar-at-Tahoe, except Saturdays at

Northstar-at-Tahoe). In all cases, a $49 payment by May

30 is required, with the balance due in September.

WHISTLER:  YOUR GROUP, OUR MOUNTAINS, AND A

FREE BREAKFAST.  Come together with W histler's Best

Group Ski, Stay & Save Packages ever!  Rediscover

W histler.  An incredible vibe, warm and welcoming

Canadian hospitality, and first-class amenities are now

highlighted by a reputation for hosting world-class Olympic

events.  Test the downhill and bobsled courses and touch

W histler's Olympic legacy. This year, a selection of

W histler's finest hotels have come together to create one

of our most incredible Group packages ever.  Book early,

save big & we'll add a FREE Fresh Tracks Mountain Top

Breakfast for your group.  Contact us now to secure the

best rates for your 2011/12 ski week!   Visit

www.whistlerblackcomb.com/groups/meeting_incentive_

social/index.htm or call 1-888-932-3400.

FROM FWSA NEWS:

NW SCC was pleased and excited to host an après ski

party for 23 members of the King of Prussia Ski Club from

the Eastern Pennsylvania Ski Council, who were skiing at

Mt. Bachelor and Mt. Hood in late February.  The Collins

Lake Clubhouse, located in Government Camp, Oregon,

was the site for the party.  Paul Hansell from Collins Lake

Resort, and Sheri Parshall, President of NW SCC, were on

hand to welcome our neighbors from the East Coast with

a p p e t i z e r s  a n d  b e v e r a g e s ,  f o l l o w e d  b y  a

question-and-answer session about Oregon and Mt. Hood. 

NW SCC welcomes the opportunity to host a get-together for

any and all out-of-state clubs visiting Mt. Hood.

· Skiers Guide—Did everyone read Part II of the feature

article "But, W here are the Other 90%?" which appears only

in the digital edition of the 2010-2011 Far W est Skier's

Guide?  Ski resorts offer plenty to do during the summer

months, as well.  W e also have some new advertisers. 

Please check them out, and support all our industry

partners.  www.farwestskiersguide.com   or www.fwsa.com. 

Pass the word to all your members.

· U.S. Ski Resort Count:  from 735 TO 471 in 30 Years -

The National Ski Areas Association  reports that in the

winter of 1982-1983, there were 735 ski resorts operating in

the United States but that by 2010 that number had dropped

to 471 resorts.  And we can deduct from the list, Maine's Big

Squaw, New Hampshire's Tenney Mountain, and Vermont's

Ascutney -- all of which have closed permanently before or

during this ski season.  

· Vail Resorts has announced a $30 million investment plan

for Northstar-at-Tahoe ski resort that will include new

restaurants, national retail outlets and 10 percent more

skiable terrain for the 2011-12 winter season.  On-mountain

improvements:  W ith a vertical rise of 1,440 feet, a

detachable express quad chairlift will be installed this

summer on "The Backside" of the mountain, providing

access to expanded terrain and new ski trails.  Two new

intermediate trails will be served by the lift, Vail said, and

new snowmaking will be installed on Drifter — an existing

ski trail that also provides access to The Backside — and

one of the new trails.  An on-mountain restaurant will be

constructed near the top of the Tahoe Zephyr Express lift,

according to Vail, offering 500 indoor seats and 200 outdoor

deck seats. Menu items will include pizza and specialty

soups and sandwiches.  Village enhancements:  Northstar

village will also receive a facelift, Vail said, as plans for next

winter include opening national retail outlets Patagonia and

Burton, as well as expanding the North Face store in a new

location. Vail also plans to add a new restaurant in the

village, where work will begin this spring and summer.  

CHECK THE NWSCC WEBSITE FREQUENTLY FOR THE

LATEST INFORMATION!!   You will find all the latest news,

as well as informative articles that contain information your

club can really use!  As part of our P.I.E. program,

Powerpoint presentations will be available for presentation

at club meetings if desired.  
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NWSCC OFFICERS and COMMITTEES 2010-2011
President Sheri Parshall 503-706-0522 (Cell)         President@ nwskiers.org 
Vice President Dave Rasm ussen 503-667-1839 VicePres@ nwskiers.org 

Secretary Julie Rasm ussen 503-667-1839 Secretary@ nwskiers.org  

Treasurer Marcia Brighton 360-721-1300 Treasurer@ nwskiers.org 

D irector, Com m unications Linda McGavin 503-652-2840 Com m unications@ nwskiers.org  

D irector, Council H istorian Norvin Peer 360-423-5422 Historian@ nwskiers.org  

D irector, Educational Outreach Richard R izk 503-245-5677 (W ork) Education@ nwskiers.org

Director, Mem bership Colleen W alter 503-860-6788 (Cell) Mem bership@ nwskiers.org  

D irector, Racing (PACRAT Chair) Barbara Pressentin 503-267-9522 (Cell) Racing@ nwskiers.org  

D irector, Travel Barbara Bousum  503-224-3584 Travel@ nwskiers.org  

D irector, W ashington C lubs W illiam  Shadbolt 425-241-0144 (Cell) W ashClubs@ nwskiers.org 

W ebm aster David Schor Contact@ nwskiers.org 

Past President Mary O lhausen 503-880-7383 (Cell) PastPres@ nwskiers.org  

Comm ercial Mem bership Program /Advertising  

PACRAT W ORLD HEADQUARTERS                www.pacrats.org 

2010-2011 NWSCC COMMERCIAL SPONSORS:
PLATINUM  M EM BERS:

Mt. Bachelor Ski Area, OR  

GOLD M EM BERS: 

Mt. Hood Meadows Resort, OR

Sun Valley Resort, ID

SILVER M EM BERS: 

Carr Subaru, Portland, OR

Ogden Convention & Visitors Bureau (Powder 

   Mountain & Snowbasin, UT)

Tim berline Lodge, OR

BLACK DIAM OND M EM BERS:

The Tire Factory/Northwest T ire Factory, LLC

BRONZE M EM BERS: 

Aspen/Snowm ass Ski Resorts, CO

Big W hite Mountain Resort, BC, Canada 

Brundage Mountain Resort, ID  

Cooper Spur Mountain Resort, OR 

Discover Sunriver Vacation Rentals, OR

Grand Lodges Mt. Hood, Gov't Camp, OR

Hillcrest Ski & Sports, Gresham , OR 

Huckleberry Inn, Gov't Cam p, OR  

Jackson Hole Mountain Resort, W Y 

Mt. Hood Bear Cabins, Gov’t Cam p, OR

Mt. Hood Skibowl, OR 

Mountain Shop, Portland, OR 

Resorts of the Canadian Rockies 

   (Fernie A lpine Resort, BC) 

Schweitzer Mountain Resort, ID

Seventh Mountain Resort, Bend, OR

Silver Star Mountain Resort, BC, Canada 

Sunriver Resort, OR 

SUPPORTING M EM BERS: 

49 Degrees North Ski Area, W A 

Blue Lake Shipping LLC

Cosm opolitan Funding Group (Marcia Brighton), W A

Grouse Mountain Lodge, W hitefish, MT

Mission R idge Ski Area, W A 

Mt. Ashland, Ski Area OR 

Mountain Shop, Portland, OR 

Pacific NW  Ski Areas Association

PLEASE PATRONIZE AND

SUPPORT THESE COMMERCIAL

SPONSORS AND LET THEM

KNOW YOU’RE WITH NWSCC!! 

NWSCC MEMBER CLUBS - NWSCC REPRESENTATIVES
Please check www.nwskiers.org or the NWSCC’s Northwest Skiers’ Directory for a complete list of member clubs as well as contacts and their phone

numbers and/or email addresses.  Or, you may contact any of the board members listed above.  

Why not send this newsletter to all your club members?  It's available in .pdf format on the website, and the link

easily be passed on to your members. 

NORTHWEST SKI CLUB COUNCIL 

P.O. Box 1915 

Portland, OR  97207 

WEB SITE:   www.nwskiers.org 

E-MAIL:  contact@nwskiers.org

³  NOTE THERE IS NOT A MEETING THIS MONTH!   
   

Far West Ski Association Safety Slogan:  
SKI WITH PRIDE, LET IT RIDE, WATCH ALL SIDES!
First With Safety Awareness!

The Northwest Ski Club Council is a member of:
      Far West Ski Association: www.fwsa.org
      National Ski Council Federation: www.skifederation.org

NEXT MEETING:

Wed., JUNE 15, 2011, 6:00 P.M.

SHANGHAI NOBLE HOUSE

5331 SW MACADAM AVE. 

PORTLAND, OR 97239

mailto:cougskier@aol.com
mailto:rich@rizklaw.com
mailto:reinhardtje1011@comcast.net
mailto:Secretary@nwskiers.org
mailto:sandi.shaub@comcast.net
mailto:davidschor@davidschor.net
mailto:mcgavinski@gmail.com
mailto:Historian@nwskiers.org
mailto:Education@nwskiers.org
mailto:jcougskier@aol.com
mailto:Membership@nwskiers.org
mailto:colleenski64@yahoo.com
mailto:Racing@nwskiers.org
mailto:bparshall@theperottigroup.com
mailto:Travel@nwskiers.org
mailto:Bbousum@gmail.com
mailto:wmshad@msn.com
mailto:john.m.jessen@gmail.com
mailto:omary52@comcast.net
mailto:jrlee1284@gmail.com
http://www.pacrats.org
http://www.skifederation.org

